
from the desk of

MARK    CARNEY

April 4, 2025

Michel Cormier 
Executive Director 
Leaders’ Debates Commission 

Dear Mr. Cormier,

Thank you very much to you and to the Leaders’ Debates Commission for the invitation to 
participate in the French and English leaders’ debates for the current federal election 
campaign. I am honoured to accept your invitation to attend both debates in Montréal on 
April 16, 2025, and April 17, 2025.

I look forward to the opportunity to engage in a discussion in both official languages in a 
forum that is fundamental to our democratic process. Election debates offer a platform for 
leaders to present their vision and outline their policies in a way that allows voters to make 
informed choices. An open exchange of ideas ensures transparency, accountability, and a 
stronger democracy for all.

This election is about building a stronger, more secure, and more prosperous Canada. I 
welcome the chance to share my vision for growing the economy, creating jobs, and making 
life more affordable while addressing the challenges we face as a country from President 
Trump’s unjustified tariffs. 

I appreciate the work that goes into organizing these debates and commend your 
commitment to fostering civic engagement.

Sincerely,

Authorized by the registered agent for the Liberal Party of Canada.

The Rt. Hon. Mark Carney, P.C.
Leader of the Liberal Party of Canada 


